
MOST IMMEDIATE 

No. 23011/22/2015-CPD 
Government of India 

Ministry of Coal 	
Shastri Bhawan, 

New Delhi the 23rd  April, 2015 

To 

1. Chairman, 
Coal India Limited, 
10 NS Road Kolkata 

2. The Chairman-cum-Managing Director. 
Singareni Collieries Company Limited, 
18, Red hills, Khairatabad PO, 
Hyderabad, AP  

Subject: 	Approval of the Competent Authority on the recommendations of the 
Standing Linkage Committee (Long-Term) for Power/Cement/Sponge 
Iron Sectors held on (1) 23.12.2014 Agenda item no. 2 and (2) 
12.03.2015 — Agenda item No. 1. 

Sir, 

I am directed to refer to Ministry of Coal's communication No.23014/3/2014- 
CPD(pt-II) dated 11.03.2015 forwarding therewith the minutes of the SLC(LT) held on 
23.12.2014 and communication no. 23014/1/2015-CPD dated 20.03.2015 forwarding 
therewith the minutes of the SLC(LT) held on 12.03.2015. The recommendations of 
the SLC(LT) are as under:- 

Agenda Item No  Recommendation of the SLC (LT) 
Agenda Item No. 2 
of 	SLC 	(LT) 	of 
23.12.2014. 

The 	Committee 	recommended 	that 	quantity 	of 	FSAs 
corresponding to decommissioned units would be reduced on 
pro-rata basis and consequent change in the supply scenario 
would 	be 	analysed 	with 	a 	view 	to 	improve 	overall 	coal 

materialization. 

Agenda Item No  Recommendation of the SLC (LT) 
Agenda Item No. 1 Minutes of the 	Special SLC(LT) meeting held on 03.12.2014 

of 	SLC(LT) 	of and 	SLC(LT) 	review 	meeting 	held 	on 	23.12.2014 	were 

12.03.2015. confirmed alongwith the correction in [item No.2 of Minutes of 
SLC(LT) dated 23.12.2014] that instead of pro-rata reduction in 

Confirmation 	of ACQ for all plants having de-commissioned units MoP's inputs 

Minutes 	of 	the should be taken into account while deciding on reduction in 

Special 	SLC(LT) 
meeting 	held 	on 

ACQ or otherwise. 

03.12.2014 	and 
SLC(LT) 	review 
meeting 	held 	on 
23.12.2014 



:2: 

The above recommendations of the SLC (LT) were put up to the Competent 
Authority. The Competent Authority has approved the following:-. 

"Quantity of FSAs corresponding to decommissioned units would be 
reduced, if required. MOP's inputs should be taken into account while deciding 
on reduction in ACQ or otherwise. Consequent change in the supply scenario 
would be analysed with a view to improve overall coal materialization." 

	

2. 	CIL/SCCL are requested to take further necessary action in the matter under 

intimation to this Ministry. 

Yours faithfully, 

)k/  10t4i'M6  

(Pilli Ravi Kumar) 
Under Secretary to the Govt. of India 

Tele: 23384285 

Copy to: 

	

1. 	PS to Minister of State (I/C) for Power, Coal and N&RE, 2. OSD to Minister of 
State (VC) for Coal, 3. Sr. PPS to Secretary (Coal), 4. PPS to Additional Secretary 
(Coal), 5. PPS to Joint Secretary (RKS), 6. Director (CPD). 

✓ Copy to: NIC, Ministry of Coal with a request to place it on the Website of this Ministry 
for information of all concerned. 

Copy also to: Nodal Officer, Social Media, Ministry of Coal 
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